 VILLAGE OF MILLINGTON BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Monday, February 7, 2014

Call to Order: Mayor Scott Smith called the regularly scheduled meeting of the board of trustees to order at 7:16 PM.

Roll Call/Establishment of Quorum: Present: Mayor Scott Smith, Terry Lobdell, Jason Patterson, Sharon Stevenson, Clerk Lenee Kissel, Sandy White/Treasurer. Jim Smith/Inspector present. Attorney Derke Price present.  Jeff Pasakarnis, Planning/Zoning Commissioner present.  Brad Pekoc, and Amanda Kuntz absent.

Minutes for January Meeting:  Sharon made a motion to accept the minutes from the January meeting.  Jason seconded, motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  January report read by the mayor.  Terry made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Sharon seconded, motion carried. 


Bills to Pay: 

Scott Smith



 589.62


Lenee Kissel



 109.18


J. Smith



   87.35


S. White



 109.18


J. Stubbe


    
   34.94


D. Holley



 585.13


E. Novak



 160.00


Illinois Department of Revenue
 105.75


Department of Treasury

 332.70


AT&T




 185.23


Ameren


             565.87


Mark’s Automotive


   42.35


MCI




   32.94


Waste Management


   49.47


Eco Signs

     
           4439.96


Terry Lobdell



   10.73


Newark BP



 773.55


Total From General Checking         $8213.95
Two additions made for Eco Signs and Terry Lobdell.  Terry made a motion to pay the bills. Jason seconded, motion carried.  

Building Report:  
Floyd Nagel putting up a house in Belle Rive.  He is contact with Jim.  Mr. Nagel is getting the things done that he needs to do.  Jim spoke to Tim O’Malley who’s lean-to fell down.  Jim reiterated that he had warned him to take it down before it fell down. Jason commended Jim for his work.

Citizen’s Comments: 
Sandy White said that in January she got a letter from the flood insurance company.  She had to get new elevation certificates, which were going to run her $675.  She found out later that it was an error by the flood insurance company. Scott got a call to sign some paperwork from a flood insurance company.  He was advised not to sign anything of the sort. 

New Business: 
· Purchase Big Grove Township Truck – They bought a new one and are selling the old one for $2000.  Sharon asked what year it was and Scott wasn’t sure.  Scott says that we could use it for weed whipping or tree trimming.  It would also be nice to be able to use it to do errands for the Village.  Jim asked what is wrong with it and Scott said it is in good shape.  Sharon asked if there is room to park it.  Scott said yes. Jason made a motion to buy the truck for no more than $2000.  Sharon seconded, motion carried.
Old Business:  

· Chicken Ordinance – Ordinance presented.  Terry asked if it should be tabled due to the missing Board members.  Terry made a motion to table it until the next meeting.  Jason seconded, motion carried. 
Trustees Comments:

Jason thanked Doug and Scott for keeping up on the roads.  Sharon expressed concern over ice and flooding if we get a rain.  Sharon asked what our plan is.  Scott said that he would like to get a book together with a plan.  Doug said that we still have sand bags from the 1996 flood.  Derke went over what the Emergency Management plan is and how the various agencies contact everyone. 

We are still waiting on test results and engineering on the bridge.  They have asked to delay until March.  Nothing has been done.  The pier collapsed during testing.

Mayor’s Comments:
Scott said Big Grove Township helped move some snow. Newark helped Doug with the cemetery. Scott spoke of the two residents in town that passed away.  Scott said that he is hoping to get help from Newark to start moving some snow to get drains cleaned.  He had to retape windows at the Village Hall and said we need to re-address getting new windows.  Sandy’s grandson has been painting.  Sharon asked if Scott has had a chance to talk to any of the other villages about working together.  He has not had time due to the snow.

No further business discussed.  Terry made a motion to adjourn.  Jason seconded, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm.






Respectfully Submitted,

Lenee Kissel, Village Clerk
